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Fire  Department

Chief Frederick J. LaMontagne, Jr.

April 8, 2011
Edward Mardigan

11 Bayview Terrace

Portland, Maine 04103

Mr. Mardigan,

     Thank you for your prompt reply to the situation we discussed on the phone yesterday regarding 56 Chestnut St. We are aware that the building is still owned by your father, Edward Mardigan, but that you are handling affairs for him at the moment while he deals with his medical issues.

     Regarding the certified letter sent on June 16, 2011 citing a number of building and life safety violations for 56 Chestnut St, Portland, Maine, you acknowledged receipt of the letter and are aware of the violations.

     The Fire Prevention Bureau approves the plan of action for the  installation a certified and inspected fire alarm system by May 31, 2011. If a system that meets all current NFPA 101 Life Safety Codes 2009, NFPA 72 National Fire Alarm and Signaling Code 2010, and City of Portland Chapter 10 Fire Prevention and Protection code is not installed, certified and inspected by 5/31/11 the building will be posted for significant life safety violations. Please also be aware that all other violations noted in the 6/16/10 letter are to be complied with and that I faxed you another copy of those on 4/6/11 at your request.

   Thank you for your attention on this and please respond back by either mail or fax that you have received this correspondence. If you have any questions please let us know and we will be glad to help.

Sincerely,

John Martell
Portland Fire Department
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